
To:  Deering Board of Selectmen 
 
From:  Chief Andy Anderson 
 
Date:  1 November 2009  
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
 
This month’s report will cover the period from 1 October to 31 October 2009.  The 
Deering Fire and Rescue responded to 19 calls during the month.  
 
All of our apparatus is in service. 
 
Lieutenant Ron Gleason and Firefighter Jerry Tramontozzi have left the Department for 
personal reasons.  We thank them both for their efforts. 
 
Tony Mayfield has joined the Department and has been assigned to the Donovan 
Station.  Firefighter Kris Saunders has successfully completed his Certified Career 
Firefighter exam. 
 
Fire Prevention night was held on October 6th at the Donovan Station and was well 
attended by fifty children and their parents.  Our annual Awards Ceremony scheduled for 
October 13th was postponed. 
 
We participated in a Mutual Aid Drill at the Hillsboro-Deering High School on October 
26th for our monthly training.  Our members conducted Search and Rescue, Ventilation, 
and EMS support for patients “injured” at a mock explosion in the Chemistry Lab. 
 
The Firefighters Association Comedy Night fundraiser on October 24th was successful.  
Two Boston area comedians made the trip to the American Legion in Hillsboro to help us 
raise money for a Thermal Imaging Camera.  All members of the Department, our 
friends and families worked on the event, but special recognition goes to Lieutenant 
Cindy Gidley and Firefighter Toby Voorhees who made the evening come together.   
 
The Fire and Rescue Call Summary and Apparatus Report for the month of October are 
attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Chief Andy Anderson 
Deering Fire and Rescue 
 
Cc: File 
 Assistant Chief C. Ladue 
 Deputy Chief J. Tramontozzi 
 
 
 
 
 
 


